AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 14th day of May, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman





Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




           
Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk





      Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA


     Move Item 7C after Approval of Audit.                                                                                                                                               

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount                 

     of $544,093.90 for vouchers 142042 to 142156.  The motion was seconded by    

     Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7C.  (MOVED): ZONING:  Requests to County for Agriculture

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh received an Agricultural District request listed on County Letter involving 40.4 acres. As of Monday, May 12th, the Assessor’s office states the owners of record are Berg, Hennessy, Olsen, LLC.  Anthony Meluso, PC states the property is a former farm with 10 acres of wetlands.  These wetlands and a small stream run to Foxwood Drive and across to Chadwick Lake.  Councilwoman Greene questioned what would be grown on this property and         if any pesticides and herbicides would be used since it would run into the wetlands, into streams and Chadwick Lake which will be the principal water supply to the Town of Newburgh residents.  Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor asked that prior to sending comments to the County to have our Engineers review and bring         forth recommendations to the Town Board.  Mr. Canfield’s concern is the MS4 requirements.  Councilman Ruggiero had concerns with the property as it slopes down and can cause water to the nearby homes.  Mr. Taylor will speak to Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, next week.
Councilwoman Greene left the meeting at 7:25 pm.
6. ENGINEERING: 
Town of Newburgh’s Current Code Provision:
Ownership: The entire site occupied by a multiple-dwelling or a townhouse development and related accessory structures shall be maintained in single                               or group ownership or common control throughout the life of the development.
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A.  Polo Club

     Presently the Polo Club has been designed as a condominium with severe limitation    

     imposed on prospective purchasers with regard to financing options.  FHA financing     

     will not finance any condominium project unless it is completed.  David Weinberg    

     from Meadow Creek Development, LLC would like the Town Board to modify or 

     amend the Town of Newburgh zoning ordinance to permit multifamily units, such as  

     the townhomes proposed at the Polo Club, to be subdivided and sold as fee simple 

     lots rather than as a condominium.  The Driscoll subdivision proposes 108 single 
     family homes and The Polo Club includes 135 townhouses.  These proposed projects 

     are located on Route 300, just north of Town Hall, with Driscoll on the east side and 

     Polo on the west.  The streets would remain private and the overall responsibilities of 
     the Town would not change and would benefit from greater tax revenue since    

     townhomes on individual lots can be taxed at a higher rate than condominiums.

     Given this off site improvement will cost approximately $1,650,000.00, Mr. Weinberg 

     requested the Council consider abating the outside user fee and all connection fees 

     associated with these projects.  Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, will send a note to the 
     Planning and Zoning Boards.
B.  Patton Ridge Outside User Status
     The Patton Ridge Subdivision is a 16 lot subdivision located at the intersection    

     of Route 52 (South Plank Road) and Patton Road.  The Town owns, operates and  

     maintains a sewer trunk line located in Route 52.  A sewer stub was installed across 

     Route 52 and a manhole installed in Patton Road to accommodate future extensions 

     of sewer service.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, recommended that the Town Board    

     grant Outside User Status to the project and require the execution of an Outside User  

     Agreement.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to grant Outside User Status to the 

     project and require the execution of an Outside User Agreement.  The motion was 
     seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
C.  Survey of Old Post Road/River Road
     Heritage Land Surveying, P.C. provided the following proposal for Land Surveying 

     Proposal PN2014-031 located in the Town of Newburgh.  Scope of Services:

     1) Research deeds/filed maps in  the Orange County Clerk’s Office; 2) Research               

     Title Report provided by Town; 3) Perform Boundary Survey (1.5 acres +-); 4) Provide    

     cad file in Autocad version 14 format; 5) Provide four (4) signed and sealed surveys.  
     The total fee for the services is $1,200.00 to begin fieldwork.  Final payment is due 
     within 21 days of invoice.  A late fee of 2% of the outstanding balance will be charged 
     after the initial 21 days.  
     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the fee of $1,200.00               

     for  the scope of services.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
7. ZONING: 

A.  Signs

No sign, poster, advertising display structure or device shall be erected, moved, enlarged or reconstructed except as permitted.  
Permitted types of signs:  

Professional (a sign in a residential district, freestanding or attached to the building), Institutional (a freestanding announcement sign for a school, church or other public/semipublic institution which may be illuminated no great than 12 square feet and located at least 15 feet from any street line), Business (a sign freestanding or attached to a building, announcing a business establishment on the same lot.  The total area shall not excel ½ of the total length of the street frontage of the lot in linear feet).  
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The following types of signs may be permitted in any district:  

Identification (one freestanding sign at each point of access to the lot and shall have an area of not more than 3 square feet apiece), Directional (freestanding internal directional sign which may be illuminated and shall have an area of not more than 3 square feet apiece), Real Estate (one freestanding non-illuminated sign per lot shall be permitted advertising the sale or rental of the premises on which it is located.  The sign shall not exceed a gross area of 12 square feet and shall be located no closer than 15 feet on any street or property line.  
Prohibited types of signs and lighting: Flashing signs, any sign which illumination is not diffused or indirect and arranged so as to directly illuminate neighboring properties in residential districts or any public street, signs which may compete with a traffic signal, the outlining of the perimeter of the building by direct illumination of all or part of a building, signs not permanently affixed to a building, any sign exceeding 40 feet in height.
Councilman Woolsey stated that he is not in favor of flashing and scrolling signs while Councilman Ruggiero wants to limit the amount of change and brightness.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, asked the Town Board to authorize himself and Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield to develop a Local Law proposal that is workable.     
B.  Solar Panels

On May 1, 2014, the Planning Board took up consideration for comments on the possible amendment to the zoning code to add regulatory provision governing solar panel arrays.  The Town of Newburgh’s Planning Board endorsed the concept of getting ahead of the curve and recommends consideration of appropriate yard setback requirements and coverage limitations for solar arrays after hearing from Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield.  More discussion is needed on this topic.

C.  Requests to County for Agriculture

     Item was discussed after Item 5 in the Agenda.
8. WATER DISTRIBUTION: Hydrant Flushing 

     The Town of Newburgh Water Department will begin flushing of distribution mains, 

     laterals and hydrants, on Tuesday, May 27, 2014, at 8:00 am. There may be some 

     discoloration of water.   The major portion of this operation should be completed by   

     Friday, May 30, 2014 and the remainder of the area will be conducted June 2 through     

     June 6, 2014.  

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to begin the hydrant flushing on                

     May 27, 2014.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  
     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.
     Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9. SEWER: Gidney Avenue 
The Gidney Sewer District had a budget shortfall of approximately $170,000.00 for 2013 due to payment for Contracted Treatment in excess of available budget.  Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant recommended that the Town Board consider borrowing   the funds from the Crossroads Sewer District which has sufficient available funds to cover the amount.  Details of the borrowing would need to be finalized with the Town Accountant and/or Mark Taylor, the Town’s Attorney.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve borrowing the funds from            

     the Crossroads Sewer District.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10. SURPLUS EQUIPMENT:

     The following surplus equipment was taken for disposal: 

      Animal Control
        (1) Monitor, (1) Old Safe, (1) DVR

      Code Compliance            (1) Laser Pritner

      Personnel Dept.
        (1) Fax Machine

      Police Dept.

        (3) Computer Monitors, (8) Computers 
      Receiver of Taxes
        (1) Calculator, (2) Computer Screen Item, (1) Typewriter

      Recreation Dept.
        (7) Monitors, (2) Printers, (1) Keyboard, (7) Chairs,
 


        (1) Refrigerator, (2) Weedwackers

      Water Dept.

        (2) Computers
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    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the disposal of surplus 

     equipment.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman    

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
11.  FLEET MAINTENANCE: Police Emergency Equipment/Lighting Bid
     A bid opening was held on Monday, April 28, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. for the emergency    

     equipment/lighting for the following new police vehicles: (1) 2014 Ford Expedition;

     (1) 2014 Ford Police Interceptor Utility; (2) 2014 Chevrolet Impalas (unmarked units);

     (4) 2014 Ford Police Interceptor Sedans.  NYCOMCO/Hudson Valley Safety Lighting       

     submitted the only bid.  The total price for outfitting the 8 vehicles is $61,108.00.  
     Mr. LaColla stated that Newburgh has used this company for the last five (5) years. 

     The Board agreed that more discussion is needed on this item and was asked to 
     include on Monday, May 19th Town Board agenda.  
12.  RECREATION: Survey of Young Property
     Heritage Land Surveying, P.C. provided the following proposal for Land Surveying 

     Proposal PN2014-032 located 114-118 Mill Street (Tax Lot 4-1-32).  Scope of      

     Services:  1) Research deeds/filed maps in the Orange County Clerk’s Office;                     
     2) Review Title Report provided by Town; 3) Perform Boundary Survey (8.6 acres);              

     4) Provide cad file in Autocad version 14 format; 5) Provide four (4) signed and sealed 
     surveys.  The total fee for the scope of services is $2,400.00.  Final payment is due 
     within 21 days of invoice.  A late fee of 2% of the outstanding balance will be charged 
     after the initial 21 days.  
     The Board agreed that more discussion is needed on this item and was asked to 

     include on Monday, May 19th Town Board agenda.  
13.   ADJOURNMENT

     MOTION to adjourn was made at 8:46 pm by Councilman Woolsey and seconded      

          by Councilman Ruggiero.   

     VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman   

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes. 

  Motioned approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     Meeting adjourned at 8:46 pm.

     Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________   by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​__

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
BJM – 5/16/14

